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Session at WTO Public Forum 2006
“Stocktaking of WTO Negotiations: Concerns of Developing Countries”
Room D, WTO Secretariat
10:00-11:30 am, Tuesday, September 26, 2006

Organizer:
SAARC Chamber of Commerce and Industry (SCCI)

Moderator: 
Dr. Manzoor Ahmad, Pakistan Ambassador & Permanent Representative, Permanent Mission of Pakistan to the WTO, Geneva
Speakers:
Mr. Martin Khor, Director, Third World Network, Malaysia  

Mr. Rashid S. Kaukab, Head, Strategic Policy, Planning and Coordination, South Centre, Geneva

Mr. Pradeep S. Mehta, Secretary General, CUTS International, India

Dasho Ugen Tsechup Dorji, President, SAARC Chamber of Commerce and Industry, Bhutan

Session Program: 

	Time 
	Speaker
	Topic

	10:00
	Dr. Manzoor Ahmad
	Introduction of speakers and setting tone

	10:05
	Mr. Martin Khor
	What WTO for the 21st Century? 

	10:21
	Mr. Rashid S. Kaukab 
	Concerns of LDCs and the way forward 

	10:37
	Mr. Pradeep S. Mehta
	South Asian position and the way forward 

	10:53
	Dasho Ugen Tsechup Dorji
	Private sector concerns

	11:05
	Q &A  and discussion 
	

	11:25
	End of Session 
	


Overview:
The SAARC Chamber of Commerce and Industry (SCCI) is recognized by all governments of the SAARC member countries as the apex trade organization of the region. Ever since its establishment, SCCI has played a dominant role in creating an environment that promotes trade liberalization and builds an understanding of WTO instruments.
The purpose of this session, “Stocktaking on WTO Negotiations: Concerns of Developing Countries” is to highlight and raise issues of developing countries, particularly South Asia, at an international forum.

The WTO has proved to be a powerful means for countries to promote economic growth and development. Trade liberalization under multilateral negotiations is essential because it provides an opportunity for countries to gain visible benefits from their exports and from opening up of domestic and international markets. However, over the past few years, the progress of WTO has been unstable. 
Recently, the Doha talks have been postponed over which the South Asian business community is disappointed. This session addresses the concerns of both developing and least developing countries (LDCs) with special interest of the private sector regarding the WTO negotiations. It tackles issues that must be addressed to successfully conclude the Doha Round of negotiations without suppressing the interest of the developing countries. The session highlights the need to design the global trading system with the widest participation of all WTO members and communities that would be affected by the outcomes, particularly the poorest and most marginalized.
Furthermore, the session stresses the desire of South Asian countries to bring the WTO negotiations back on track. It provides useful insights about what should be done to move forward with the negotiations and reconcile the differences and conflicting interests of the developed and developing countries to promote a multilateral trading system and overall global development. 
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